

TANNAGHMORE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Lake Street, Lurgan, Craigavon, Co. Armagh, BT67 9DY

PRINCIPAL: Ms.P.Harbinson

Email:info@tannaghmore.lurgan.ni.sch.uk

☎: (028) 38322393 www.tannaghmoreps.com

25th January 2024

Dear Parent/Guardian.

RE: Planned Strike Action by Translink

The Education Authority (EA) has been informed by Translink that they are expecting there will be no train or bus services – Ulsterbus, Goldliner, Metro or Glider, operating on **Thursday 1 February 2024**, due to Industrial action.

It is anticipated that there will be significant disruption to school transport on strike action dates. EA will make every effort to keep parents, children and young people informed on the latest updates in coming days via the EA webpage: www.eani.org.uk/industrialactionupdates details on transport disruption are updated each day after 5pm and parents/guardians are advised to check the website regularly.

Parents are strongly advised to make alternative arrangements for their child if they connect with a Translink bus service for any portion of their journey home from school. This includes children who connect to a Translink service via an EA yellow bus, private hire bus or ferry service. EA cannot guarantee pupils will be able to complete their journey and strongly advise they make alternative arrangements as appropriate. Translink will communicate relevant passenger information through the media, via their website www.translink.co.uk/industrialaction through social media, in stations, and on buses and

www.translink.co.uk/industrialaction through social media, in stations, and on buses and trains. The Translink contact centre can also be contacted on 028 9066 6630.

I hope you find this information helpful. We would advise parents to make alternative transport arrangements for their children when travelling home from school on **Thursday 1**st **February 2024.**

Many thanks for your continued support.

Yours, Sincerely.

Ms P.Harbinson

Principal



